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The start of the second semester! ¢ RN
Yesterday, all the students came to school in high spirits and we held the opening ceremony for

Shinichiro Takano, Principal

the second semester in the gym. We are very happy that all the students were able to keep their promise
of “protecting their own lives” at the end of the first semester, and I believe that the students
were able to stay safe thanks to the cooperation of their families. I would like to thank everyone
at home for their cooperation. Thank you very much.

At the opening ceremony, I talked to the children about the following
* In the second semester, let’s focus on “Becoming the person you want to be” and work hard together.
+ In the second semester, we will focus on “What I want to be”. “What I want to be” can be a major
future goal such as “to be an Olympic athlete” or “to be a nurse”, or it can be a goal such as “to
be good at PE”, “to be able to do math accurately”, or “to be able to study on my own every day”.
Having a goal to “become a better person” can be a catalyst to take action to grow and change yourself.
Let’s live with concrete goals.

* Let’ s keep in mind the idea of the “Citrus Ribbon Project” that the 6th graders worked on last year,
and treat infected friends with kindness, so that we can create a school where everyone can feel safe.
Let’ s make a safe school to live.

Thank you for your cooperation in the waste collection!

On the last Sunday of the summer vacation, even though it was drizzling, thank you very much for
coming early in the morning to help with the waste collection. This year, PTA members took the lead
in collecting the recyclable waste from each district. We would also like to thank the PTA officers
and welfare committee members for their cooperation in loading the collected items.

Preventing the Spread of the New Coronavirus

As you may have heard from the daily news reports, the highly infectious delta strain of coronavirus
is continuing to spread in the prefecture. As a result of the spread of the virus, there will be an
increase in some school events that will have to be changed.
The overnight activities for 5th and 6th graders were scheduled for August 24 (Tuesday) and 25
(Wednesday), but we had to postpone it to November because Iwaki City, where the accommodation facility
is located, has been designated as a priority area for preventing the spread of the disease.

In school, we will continue to take all possible measures to prevent infection, such as avoiding
3 densities, wearing masks, gargling, washing hands, disinfecting hands, taking temperatures, and
disinfecting. At home, we would like to ask for your cooperation in reconfirming basic lifestyle habits
to enhance immunity, as well as your cooperation in observing health and taking temperature every
morning. If your child s temperature is above 37 degrees Celsius, or if there is a family member living
with your child who is not feeling well, please do not force your child to go to school, but rather
allow your child to rest at home.
Request for safety on the way to and from school

As announced at the end of the first semester, the area around the school has been closed due to
construction work at the intersection near the school, which is scheduled to last until the end of
September.



